MRS. SCHWAMBORN CLASS NEWS

Boo! Week of October 16, 2023 Boo!



Witching You a Happy Halloween!

It was another busy week in third week! We started the week off reading Spookely the Square Pumpkin. We had a very good discussion about being kind and treating EVERYONE with respect and love. The class made some great references to living like Jesus and the importance of understanding that we are all created in God's image and likeness and are all special and unique in our own way. They each completed a writing piece about what makes them special and unique. They even made their own Spookely! As

an added bonus, we even watched the movie!

The class has been working hard learning their multiplication facts. So far we have learned 0,1,2,5,9,and 10's. We have been learning through songs and practice. Starting this week the class will be receiving daily speed drills. I will keep track of how many they complete in 2 minutes. The goal is that with each passing week, they get better and better. This week they will learn 3,4,6,7 and 8. I will post the links to the songs we have been working with to the class webpage sometime this week.

We have completed our first unit in Science. They all did AMAZINGLY well on their first unit test. I made it a bit longer so each question was worth less points. I am so proud of them! Our next science unit magnetism and electricity. The Social Studies test did not happen. I moved it to give us some more time to review. The test will be Tuesday. They will be able to use their book.

We will be reading the next story in our Journeys book as well as continuing with Charlotte's Web. We are just about finished with our first novel and will be watching the movie. The class will also be working on various Halloween themed writing pieces. **Coming home this week will be the first book report/project of the school year.** Please check your child's folder and keep an eye on the due date. They will need to read a biography of their choice and then disguise a turkey to represent the person in their biography. I will supply the outline for book report as well as the turkey. They have free range when it comes to the turkey. They can as big as they want or keep it simple. Most importantly - Have fun!

The class had so much fun creating their own version of Noah's Ark. I hope you all had a chance to view the pictures on the school's Facebook page. For the next few weeks in our Religion Center, the children will be completing a project on a Saint of their choosing. On November 1st, the children are allowed to come to school dressed as their favorite Saint. Hopefully they dress up as the Saint they researched. We will be attending Mass that day as well. Parents, as always, are invited to attend.

On Wednesday we will be decorating/painting pumpkins. Thank you to everyone who has donated materials to help make this happen. They are very excited! **Color Run:** Friday October 20th at 1:30pm we will have our Color Run. All volunteers who signed up to assist, please arrive by 1:15pm.

White Post Farms Fundraiser: SJPII Regional School will be participating in a pie sale. All orders must be in by NOVEMBER 10th. Looks like we are in for a fun week! Monday, October 23rd, there is no school. The week of October 30th will be spirit week. Keep an eye out for a schedule of daily themes. Finally, on Halloween there is Trunk or Treat! Each child will need to bring their own bag in.

Extra Help: Monday 2:30 - 3:00 be sure to update PUP



Friday October 20th - Color Run

Monday October 23rd - NO SCHOOL

Tuesday October 31st - Halloween Trunk or Treat



Smore TemplatesSmore is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

